
Sheriff’s Citizens Advisory Board 

October 10, 2016 

Minutes 

 
Attendees:  

 Tower, Jeff (SCSO)  Gregory, Mark (SCSO)   O’Neill, Leigh    

Marlett, Larry    Johnson, Skip   Samadi, Mehrdad 

Parker, Chuck    West, Bob     Mackenzie, Tom   

Peetz, Brandi    Papich, Tiffanie   Davisson, Mike    

Kaiser, Suzon   Kranich, Gregory       

          

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:32pm. 
 

The minutes of the September 12, 2016 meeting were approved 

 

Old Business: 

 Biographies – Please get them in to Mark immediately 

o Tom Mackenzie 

o John Nollette 

o Mehrdad Samadi 

o Vijaya Pavani 

o Gurjeet Sigh Aujla 

o Gregory Kranich 

 Holyk Case Update –  

o Detective Carr has completed his 2
nd

 investigation. Bob is requesting copies for our 

review. 

o Deputy Bodman will resume light duty 

o Prosecutor has not made a determination yet 

 NACOLE National Conference in Albuquerque, NM was attended by Chuck, Bob, & Brandi 

o They will be giving the group a review of what was learned in our November meeting.  

 2017 NACOLE National Conference will be hosted in Spokane. 

o Press announcement next week. 

o September 10
th

 thru the 14
th

  

o Place: Grand Hotel 

o NACOLE board with be in Spokane in January.  

 

New Business 

 New Member – We have another individual that would like to be on the board. Bob read his 

application and will invite him to the next meeting for a meet and greet in which we will vote on 

his application. 

 Scott Maclay letter was briefly discussed. The CAB sent him a letter in response to his complaint 

in which we outlined the appropriate channels to go through for complaints thru the CAB. He 

originally made his complaint via email directly to one of our board member.  

 We will suspend our Kathryn Olson peer review discussion until future meetings – Over the next 

few months the CAB will discuss the “CAB Striving for Excellence” pages from the “Spokane 

County Sheriff’s Citizens Advisory & Review Board” handout. 

 



Speer Case Review – 

 The CAB had no clarifications or questions for SME’s. 

 The CAB created the letter to the Sherriff of our finding and recommendations.  

 

Meeting adjourned ~8:00 pm  

 

 

Next Meeting: 

November 14, 2016 at 5:30 pm at Spokane Regional Health District (1101 W. College, Room 140) 

 

 

Minutes Submitted by 

Leigh O’Neill, Secretary 


